From: Paolo Volpe

Sent: Saturday, March 20, 2021 7:47 PM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca> Subject: Re: Deny Application Arnold / Major Mac

I am a resident of Ward 4 and live on Richmond St. . Tonight I am writing to oppose the application to permit a high-density residential development comprised of four apartment buildings ranging in height from 10 to 19 storeys with at grade townhouse dwelling units, and a total of 790 residential units on the subject lands. These are lands on north side of Major Mackenzie Dr, which is a low-density residential area, part of historical village. The historical charm and neighborly feel was one of the reasons we decided to raise our family here.

The lands are in close proximity to fire station, police station and hospital. Adding overwhelming congestion to this area will slow down emergency vehicles. Once again, this application, exceeds allowed heights and should be overturned. Please do not set a new precedent and stand your ground with what is currently allowed within city limits.

I strongly oppose this application.

Thank you